

## **LLANTRISANT PRIMARY SCHOOL**

Llantrisant Primary School, Coed Yr Esgob, Llantrisant, CF72 8EL

Tel: 01443 237829 E-mail: admin@llantrisantprimary.school.rctcbc.cymru Web: llantrisantprimary.co.uk

**Twitter**: @llantrisantpri Head Teacher: Mrs Lisa Davies

# School Newsletter

WELCOME	Diary of Events
Friday 15th Sept	Rec & Year 1 Audio and vision screening with school nurse (letters are being sent home today)
Tues 19th Sept	Dos Melyn– Visit to national Roman Legion museum
Wed 20th Sept	Meet the Teacher Evening
Mon 2nd Oct	INSET (cluster closure day)
Wed 4th Oct	Full Governing Body Meeting
Fri 6th Oct	Mad Science Assembly
Fri 13th Oct	Closing date for Y7 applications to secondary school
Wk of 23rd Oct	Parents' Evening
30th Oct– 3rd Nov	Half term

#### **INSET DAYS 2023-24**

Monday, 4th September Monday 2nd October Friday 22nd December

Monday 8th January Monday 22nd July (+1 more TBC)



#### **Transition Applications**

All parents of pupils in the Nursery and Year 6 need to apply for places in either Reception or Year 7 in preparation for the next academic year. Letters are being sent out explaining how to apply for these places. It is especially important for Year 6 pupils that these forms are completed by the deadline.

#### **Un Llais Applications**

Un Llais (our pupil School Council) are looking for new members! The qualities that would be beneficial are:

- good communicators who will listen and share ideas
- · some understanding of the 'Rights of the Child'
- an interest in ECO and Healthy Schools
- Believing that Pupil Voice is important at Llantrisant Primary
- confident to stand up in assemblies and present to parents
- willing to work hard and show initiative
- having good ideas and willing to commit to putting actions into practice

If your child can attend meetings on Monday (3.30pm-4.10pm) starting on Monday 18th September, then please encourage them to apply.

### Meet the Teacher Evening

xiral extral news A warm welcome back to Llantrisant Primary School for the start of a new academic year. I hope you all had a happy and relaxing break. It has been a pleasure to see the children back in school. They have settled so quickly and are ready for a new term of learning. It is also fantastic to see our youngest pupils in the nursery enjoying their first week at school.

I can now confirm that on Wednesday 20th September we will be holding a 'Meet the Teacher' evening for pupils in Reception -Year 6. This will be an information sharing evening and will be a great opportunity for you to meet your child's teacher, ask any questions you may have and for the teachers to share expectations and schedules for the term ahead, including homework, on-line apps such as Reading Eggs, the importance of One Page Profiles, PE days and kit etc. There will be 2 sessions available and they will commence at 3.45pm and then again at 4.10pm.

#### **After School Provision**

Clwb Y Ddraig are the company that provide after school provision at the school. If you would like more information or you would like to register your child, please click here: https://t.ly/ulmMQ



#### **School Routines**

As per the roll out of the Welsh Government initiative to provide free lunches to all primary pupils, Years 3 and 4 are now eligible for universal free school meals. Unfortunately, Nursery pupils are not entitled to this free provision. The school lunch menu is available on our website if you wish to discuss options with your child prior to coming to school.

May I also ask that the school is notified in writing of any food allergies your child may have. This is important, not only for any school lunches ordered, but also for any food related activities planned by the class teachers.

A reminder that if your child was previously eligible for free school meals, you must apply for a Free School Meal, even if your child is now eligible for a UPFSM, as this will affect your possible entitlement to a PDG Access Grant.

You can apply online at:

https://www.rctcbc.gov.uk/EN/Resident/  $schools and Learning free School meals Apply for free school meals. as {\tt px}$ 

As we are a healthy School, we encourage every child to bring in a reusable water bottle to school that they can drink throughout the day. The water bottles should ONLY contain water- no squash, fruit juice or fizzy drinks due to their high sugar content.

Also, a reminder that we have pupils with severe nut allergies at the school and request that no products containing nuts are included in any packed lunches or snack items.









